1906 Traveling Show at Pleasant Hill!
On a Wednesday evening, September 26, 1906, a traveling show came to Pleasant Hill.  When Emma Dodge asked her 7th grade language class at Pleasant Hill Academy to write an essay that week, several students chose to write about the show.  Thanks to Miss Dodge’s record of these compositions, we can read their thoughts today.

Alice Hayes described “the little show in a tent at the back of Mr. Cooper’s hotel.”  There weren’t enough reserved seats for the 30 girls attending from Pleasant Hill Academy.  Herbert Smith noted that there would have been but “some boys had slipped in.”  W. C. Cressfield thought there were 300 people there that night.  Hassie Brown said the show lasted two hours.

The show opened with the 23rd Psalm and the Lord’s Prayer on the talking machine, both illustrated with beautiful pictures from the magic lantern.  Then there were moving pictures.

Herbert and Douglas David agreed that the music wasn’t very good.  Douglas observed Professor Wheeler who seemed to enjoy himself and “the other teachers seemed to like it firstrate.  They all thought it good for the price [15 cents].”

Daisy Johnson remembered the part of the moving picture show about a man who seemed to care more for his drink than his wife and child.  Vera Cooper wrote that the pictures showed drinking, gambling and card playing - “very sad things at the end of all these wrongdoings.  That is the way it always goes.”  Nashaw Bilbrey thought some of the stories “might have done the people good.”

Several boys wrote about the battle scenes between the Russians and Japanese.  Everyone seemed to like the Ringling Brothers circus parade.

Ollie Stanley thought the funniest part was about an old man and a goat.  He was sorry when the show ended.  There were a few students who had bad lessons the next day because they didn’t get to study that night.  But Ollie concluded that “the show helped us as much or more than our books would have”!

Estelle Rowland and Alice Hayes agreed that the Punch and Judy show was best of all.  Alice wrote “I thought they saved the best till last and by that time we were ready to go home again.  I think that Punch and Judy was worth the 15 cents.”
Miss Dodge’s class had 38 students and their average age was 17¼ years.  Thanks, Miss Dodge, for preserving these memories for us to enjoy 106 years later.  All the compositions can be read at Pioneer Hall Museum.  Come on in and explore the past.
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